Fifth Louisiana Levee District

June 13, 2012

The Board of Commissioners for the Fifth Louisiana Levee District met in regular session on Wednesday, June 13, 2012, at the Levee Board Office, 102 Burnside Drive, Tallulah, LA at 9:00 a.m.  President Reynold Minsky called the meeting to order.  Commissioners Scott Tiffee, Sam Hill, James Kelly, Barry Maxwell, and Pat Mabray answered roll call.
Visitors included James Paxton, District Attorney; Paul Colquette, LA DOTD: Ryan McMillan, LA DOTD; Scott Ford; LaDee Mason; Jamie Isaac, Mike Rainey; and Mickey Lofton.
The Board reviewed all submitted bids.  Motions were made to approve the high bids on all parcels except for the tract known as Cocodrie CRP, which was approved based on a contingency from an additional bid.  For parcel breakdown, see official minute book. 


On motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, the Board approved minutes from the April meeting. Commissioners reviewed and approved claims submitted for April and May, on motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Tiffee.  Commissioners reviewed financial statements for April and May.

The Board considered a request from Denbury Onshore seeking permission to plug an abandoned oil well near Mississippi River Levee in Concordia Parish.  On motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, the Board approved permit subject to USACE and DOTD review.


The Board considered an After the Fact Permit request from Randy Michels who sought permission to fence along the toe of the Mainline Mississippi River Levee in Concordia Parish.  After remarks from Levee Superintendent, James Shivers, Board decided to table request until more research could be done to resolve whether the gate in question was placed on a river-side berm. 


On motion by Commissioner Hill, 2nd by Commissioner Tiffee, the Board approved a permit request from Dahlia Plantation to install a 2” water well approximately 400 feet from the Mainline Mississippi River Levee in Tensas Parish.  Approval was granted subject to USACE and DOTD review.


The Board considered permit request from Preston Gray seeking permission to graze cattle and install 2 gates on the Backwater Levee in Concordia Parish with gates to be located at Station #1607 and also approximately 950 south of Station #1607.  On motion by Commissioner Maxwell, 2nd by Commissioner Kelly application was denied due to USACE regulations. 

On motion by Commissioner Hill, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray, the Board approved a permit request from LA DOTD to perform road work near the Mainline Mississippi River Levee in Tensas Parish.  Approval was granted subject to USACE and DOTD review.

The Board reviewed pre-termination letter of employee B. Cowan.  With Commissioners Minsky, Kelly, and Maxwell voting to approve pre-termination letter and Commissioners Tiffee, Hill, and Mabray voting against the pre-termination, no motion was passed.

There being no other business to consider, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Commissioner Hill, 2nd by Commissioner Mabray.

